

# **NEWS**

Dear parents and carers,

Only 2 days to go to see if England can win something at football, which is a new experience for me even though I am in my fifties! We are open as normal on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> July 2021 and we will be expecting the children to arrive at school at the normal time. Hopefully we will be celebrating! Children can come in Football kit or sportswear on Monday to celebrate England's performance in the championship.

Sports day was brilliant last week and I would like to thank all the families who came to watch. All the children looked like they had a great time.

Tonight we are sending home a letter confirming that in September, we are beginning after school child care for the children in school in order to support our whole school community. We have had an increasing number of families indicating they would like to access after school childcare. Please return the form to book a place as soon as possible.

We will be holding Year 6 leavers' assembly on Thursday next week from 1.30pm. We will be sending a letter out on Monday inviting families to this event. Year 6 had a lovely trip to the park this week and we hope the weather stays good. We will be holding prize giving for the rest of the school on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> July 2021 in the morning. This will be for 100% attendance as well.

Have a lovely weekend and lets hope for some success: Come on England!

Milu

Yours sincerely,

Christopher Holmes

Head teacher

# Monday 12th July 2021—European Football Championship

In recognition of the achievements of the England Football Team in reaching the final of the European Championships, we would like to invite pupils and staff to wear football kit or sportswear on Monday 12th July 2021. Please note, we are aware of a social media message circulating that schools should open late or even not at all on Monday in the event that England win. We would like to confirm that whatever the result is, school will be open at normal time (8.35am) and all pupils who are not self isolating will be expected to attend.

#### **Summer Holiday Travel Guidance**

If you and your family are travelling overseas this summer, please be aware that you and your family may be required to quarantine before your child returns to school in September. This is according to current government Covid-19 restrictions. At the moment the quarantine period is 10 days, however it may change and you must keep up to date with changes by checking the government website (see below). You may also need to take and pay for PCR tests for each traveller in your family. Please be aware that the last day of travel for your family to return to the UK for your child to start school on time in September is Saturday 21st August 2021 under the current guidance. Please see the government website for up to date information https://www.gov.uk/foreign-travel-advice

#### **Food Hampers**

We have a limited number of Food Hampers provided by Pendle Fun Active Scheme. Please contact Miss Tyson as soon as possible if you would like to receive one by replying to any school text, by calling T: 01282 864607 or emailing r.tyson@primet.lancs.sch.uk as soon as possible.

Activities & Support over the Summer Holidays
We have added a page on our website called
Summer Holiday 2021 including activities that are
available while school is closed. Please
contact the organisers if you wish to take part.
The page will also include organisations that can
provide support over the summer holidays.



# **NEWS**

### **Sports Day**

Well done to all the pupils that took part in Sports Day, and thank you to those parents and carers who were able to join us. We were pleased to be able to invite parents and carers in to school, even if it was only as far as the yard. Our pupils had a great day and we hope that we were able to give pupils something to remember. Thank you to the staff who made the school playground look spectacularly colourful and joyous for the occasion. Pupils in KS1 were awarded with medals and KS2 pupils were awarded House Points.

### **Books and Belongings**

Please could pupils bring a bag to school so that they can take home their school books and other belongings. In a few circumstances, some books may be retained by school but school will notify parents if this includes your child.

#### **Holiday Club Provision**

Free or low cost Summer and Christmas holiday club provision is available for children in Year Reception through to Year 11. For children eligible for Free School Meals or who are accessing support, activities are free. For all other children, there will be a small charge. To register, please visit www.pendle.gov.uk/xfp/form/372

### **School Reports**

Your child will be bringing home their School Report on **Wednesday 14th July.** We are very proud of all pupils this year, in particular, the resilience that the pupils have shown and the progress that pupils continue to make through these difficult times. Please return the reply slip with any comments to the School Office.

#### **School Holidays**

School will close on **Friday 16th July at 1:15pm** for all pupils for the summer holidays. School will re-open on **Friday 3rd September at 8:35am**. There will be an additional day's holiday on **Friday 1st October 2021.** 

#### **Lateral Flow Tests**

Test kits are available for collection from the School Office before Friday 16th July to be used by adults and children over 12 years only.

### **Lost Property**

Lost property will be available to collect under the shelter in the playground after 3:00pm on **Tuesday 13th July.** Anything not claimed will be disposed of. In order to help your children manage their belongings, please ensure that their names are on everything.

#### **Certificate & Award Winners**

## 25th June 2021

Year R Eshaal, Sukayna & Beatrice

Year 1: Tathir, Katelyn & Rubab

Year 2: Klay, Lilly & Liyanna

Year 3: Zohra, Khloe & Gabriela

Year 4: Sara, Charleigh-Rae

Year 5: Abdullah, Kristale & Harli-Mae

Year 6: Hasan, Brandon & Jada

Attendance: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 3

Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 6

## 2nd July 2021

Year R: Neva, Emily & Ali

Year 1: Luiza, April & Freddie

Year 2: Noah, Saira & Dylan

Year 3: Emily, Maya & Kinza

Year 4: Qasim, Irham & Rehan

Year 5: Rebecca, Emily & Jasmine

Year 6: Florina, Fatima, Noor, Manaal & Hasher

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 2 KS2 - Yr 3

Punctuality: KS1 - Yr R KS2 - Yr 6

